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October 13, 2020

Minutes of the Franklinville Town Board Meeting held on October 13, 2020 at 7:00 P.M., at the
Town Hall, 11 Park Square, Franklinville, NY.

ROLL CALL:
Robert Breton.........oooooiiiiiiiiiiiii Supervisor
Lorrie Fisher...... oo Deputy Supervisor/ Councilwoman
Kimberly Palmatier............ccoeveeieeriecceneeeiencnennnns Councilwoman
John Tinelli.........ooooiiiiii e Councilman
Joseph Weaver......oocvcvviieiiiiiiiieceecieee e Councilman
Terry McClory.......ocovveeciieiieceieveeee e e v oo Highway Supt.
Andrea Stanbro ............ccccevieeviecieceieee e eenenen Town Clerk
Tim Chase.......ccocoveviereeeeecieeeeee e Constable

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Breton at 7:00 P.M. The Pledge of Allegiance
was recited. Roll Call was taken. Also present were Lorretta Close, Barb Holden and Wayne
Holden.

Public Hearing

This public hearing was to go over the 2021 budget.

While the public looked over the numbers, Mr. Breton thanked all the board members for their
work and that this was a tough year with the pandemic.

The public did not having questions or concerns.

Mr. Breton made the motion to go back into a regular meeting seconded by Mr. Tinelli.
Motion carried Ayes- Breton, Fisher, Tinelli, Palmatier, Weaver
Nays-0

Approval of Minutes
Mr. Weaver made a motion to accept the September 8, 2020 minutes, seconded by Mr. Tinelli.
Motion carried Ayes- Breton, Fisher, Tinelli, Palmatier, Weaver

Nays-0

Approval of Abstracts
Mr. Weaver made a motion to pay Abstract #10 General vouchers # 193-212 in the amount of
$11,964.40 and Highway vouchers # 134-146 in the amount of $49,435.37 seconded by Mr.
Tinelli.
Motion carried Ayes- Breton, Fisher, Tinelli, Palmatier, Weaver

Nays-0



3|Page
October 13, 2020

Petitions and requests from the floor

Lorretta Close had noticed the Village of Franklinville is producing electronic newsletters, and
asked “Is this something the Town of Franklinville could be doing”? Ms. Close also asked if
there will be changes to the concrete sidewalks out front. It had been brought up in meetings
before. Mr. Weaver stated he had been talking to a few contractors and believes we need an
engineer. This went into further discussion.

Highway Superintendent

Mr. McClory reported the department is working on cutting trees on Hillibrandt Rd. to get ready
for next years capital project incase the town receives the funding for the project. On rainy days
they are scraping and painting the equipment.

Mrs. Fisher stated the signs for Bryant Hill Rd. are ordered and to be sent to the highway dept.

Cemetery Sexton
None

Code Enforcement Officer
None

Dog Control Officer
None

Town Clerk
Mrs. Stanbro mentioned she is still working with the DEC to fix creating customer and printing
issues.

Justices
None

Assessor
None

Communications

The Holiday Celebration for employees and families was canceled due to Covid.

Mrs. Fisher stated that there is an issue with installing the dock correctly at Case lake due to a
leak that lowered the water level. Cattaraugus County is looking for $10,000 to add a longer
dock.

Mrs. Fisher asked for Jack Stafford if the cemetery will be closed for the winter due to the cost
from the damage that takes place. If we do not close the cemetery then maybe, ask the village to
plow the sidewalks. There was further discussion to where the Town Board is thinking about
closing the Cemetery to reduce cost.

Mr. Weaver stated that three contractors were contacted concerning the sidewalks needing to be
ADA compliant in front of the Town Hall. He said they are terribly busy getting their work done
before winter and this may have to wait till spring.
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Supervisor

Supervisor Breton stated the Sexual Harassment training needs to be completed and will be
scheduled for a date in October.

Mrs. Fisher mentioned NYS supplies this for free.

Mr. Breton mentioned to Judge Holden that he has spoke with the attorney on the ORI number.
Due to needing to meet certain code requirements he will have to do more research and continue
to investigate the matter.

Reports from Board members
None

Old Business
None

New Business
None

Resolution # 44-2020
On a motion of Mr. Tinelli, seconded by Mr. Weaver, the following resolution was
ADOPTED Ayes- Breton, Fisher, Tinelli, Weaver, Palmatier

Nays- 0

Resolution for the Transfer of funds for the Highway Department
Resolution # 44-2020
On a motion of Mr. Tinelli, seconded by Mrs. Fisher, the following resolution was
ADOPTED Ayes- Breton, Fisher, Tinelli, Weaver, Palmatier
Nays- 0
Resolution for Speed Control and Curve Study on Bryant Hill Road

Adjournment
Mr. Tinelli made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:34PM and was seconded by Mr. Weaver.

Motion carried Ayes-5 Breton, Fisher, Palmatier, Tinelli, Weaver
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Nays-0




